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Total Hours Contributed: 10 Hours 

● May General Assembly Meeting: 1.5 Hours 
● Fresh Fest Luau: 2 Hours 
● Club Rush Week Tabling: 2 Hours 
● September General Assembly Meeting: 2.5 Hours 
● “Let’s Talk About Sex” Planning: 2 Hours 

 
May General Assembly Meeting: On Monday, May 6th the ULSU General Assembly held their 
first meeting of the year. Unfortunately I could not be there in person, but called in from my 
permanent residence in Ontario. At this meeting we discussed preliminary information regarding 
the logistics of the ULSU and campus as a whole to prepare for the new academic year. 
 
Fresh Fest Luau: On Thursday, September 5th, I volunteered with the ULSU and ORS Fresh N’ 
Breezy Luau as a component of the Fresh Fest festivities. This event’s primary focus is to 
engage the diverse residence community by partnering with the Organization of Residence 
Students to provide a free and engaging activity to get individuals participating in their new 
school community. I helped to monitor the slip n’ slide, had engaging conversations with on 
campus residents, oversaw volunteers, and went doorknocking throughout University Hall to 
promote the event. 
 
Club Rush Tabling: On Tuesday, September 10th I tabled for the ULSU during club rush week. 
My main goal was to create a safe and welcoming space for students to inquire about what the 
ULSU does, while simultaneously encouraging eligible students to run for the open General 
Assembly positions and promoting the Get Out The Vote campaign by accepting pledges. 
 
September General Assembly Meeting: During this dynamic meeting we had the pleasure to 
conduct the by-election and elect Mark, Ismael, Mathieu, and Sandhya as our new members of 
ULSU General Assembly. During this meeting we approved monies to go towards the 
ORS/ULSU event “Let’s Talk About Sex” which I have had the privlige to be working on. In 
addition, we voted on several ULSU operating expenses and had fruitful discussion surrounding 
proposals brought forward from fellow students. 
 
“Let’s Talk About Sex” Planning: As I currently serve as the Health Sciences Representative, I 
am determined to work on inniatives that support the overall well-being of our students here at 
the U of L. With “Let’s Talk About Sex” happening in mid October I had the pleasure to use my 
passion and education surrounding sexual health to devise an interactive session for this event. 
I spent time talking to my peers to hear what sexual health topics they identify as a need within 
the community, and spent time examining research and resources within our school to help 



contribute to an educated sex positive dialogue. I have created a 20 minute interactive session 
on identity that can be used for our upcoming event that covers topics such as sex, gender, 
romantic attraction, sexual attraction, gender expression, and loving the identities of those 
around us in every diverse form. 
 


